MARAC STEERING COMMITTEE MEETING

April 2010

OFFICERS’ REPORTS

CHAIR

Appointments

Appointed Ben Primer to the Development Committee

Appointed Claire Flemming to the Finding Aids Committee to complete the term of Mary Manning

Appointed Laurel Macondray to the Finding Aids Committee

Appointed Stephen Bookman to the Finding Aids Committee

Appointed Lawrence Weimer to the Publications Committee

Appointed Lisa Mangiafico to serve on the MemberClicks Review Committee

Other Correspondence

Alerted Lee White that we hoped to have a new NCH rep before our Spring Meeting. The person I approached about serving cannot serve so I am looking for a replacement. 

Forward a request for a thank you letter to the University of Delaware for their donation for the upcoming conference to Mary Mannix.

Asked the Membership Committee to develop a proposal for a Mentoring program for MARAC and to create a list of links to resources that will help those looking for employment.

Other Issues

Holly received a request that the MARAC website should link to The International Foundation for Cultural Property Protection. At present we do not have a page listing other resources that may be of interest to archivists. Holly was going to see if the original list we had on the old MARAC website was still available and we could reconstitute it. 

I hope to appoint in the next couple of weeks a committee to develop an operations handbook containing information not contained in the bylaws about the duties of the elected officers, the operations of the committees and other administrivia regarding the operations of MARAC. I spent some time at the University of Maryland reviewing one of the old green notebooks and some other materials to see what was available in the past. 

Respectfully submitted,

Danna Bell-Russel

ADMINISTRATOR

Submitted to the Steering Committee on Thursday, April 29, 2010 in Wilmington, Delaware.

Membership Statistics

There are currently 961 active members (as of April 24, 2010):


846 Regular Members


42 Retired Members


73 Student Members

The current state caucus memberships are as follows:


DC:  158


Delaware:  39


Maryland:  164


New Jersey:  147


New York:  223


Pennsylvania:  187


Virginia:  128


West Virginia:  13

Note:  As some members may be part of more than one caucus, total membership numbers and total state caucus numbers may differ.  

Number of new membership applications received and entered into database:


January 2010:  5


February 2010: 8


March 2010:  12


April 2010 (to April 24):  27

Upcoming Projects

Membership Renewal:  The membership renewal form for the 2010-2011 membership year will be sent to all members via both E-mail and mail.  This process is scheduled to take place in early July. 
Respectfully submitted,

Holly Kalbach

VICE CHAIR
Present Meetings:
Spring 2010
Where: Wilmington, DE
When: April 29-May 1, 2010
Hotel: Doubletree Hotel, Downtown Wilmington
Theme: Outside the Archival Box: Cultural Heritage Collaborations
Room rate: $149
Local Arrangements Committee: Co-Chairs Ian Janssen and Lisa Gensel 
Program Committee: Co-Chairs Rebecca Johnson Melvin and Susan Hamburger 
Updates:  

1) Once again we did not make the room block.  The block was 235, we only have 184 rooms.  We will be responsible for the revenue from 214 rooms; if I did my math correctly. Is this the result of the room block split between singles and doubles? (Several of the hotels I have recently been dealing with have proposed the same type of situation.  It is not as odd as I first thought.) Or, will our inability to make room block simply what we will be seeing in the coming years?  

2) Workshops have been very successful.  

W1 – 17th Century Handwriting – 20

W2 – Access Points … (had to be closed) – 27

W3 – Flickr – 18

3) Two tours cancelled; the Wilmington Walking Tour due to internal issues at the tour provider, the Winery Tour for lack of registration

4) Vendors: 13

5) Sponsorships: 

a) University of Delaware -- $2250, as follows:

Library - $1000

Archives - $500

University Secretary - $500

Museum Studies - $250

b) W.L. Gore Company -- $300

6) Registration:

	Member Early
	151

	Member 
	26

	Member Workshop Only
	5

	Nonmember Early
	6

	Nonmember 
	17

	Students
	28

	Workshop Only Nonmember
	4

	
	237


Fall 2010
Theme: The Politics of Archives 
When: November 11-13, 2010 
Where: Harrisburg, PA 
Hotel: Harrisburg Hilton, Downtown Harrisburg 
Room rate: $119 
Local Arrangements Committee: Co-Chairs Jesse Teitelbaum and Pam Whitenack 
Program Committee: Co-Chairs Cindy Bendroth and Lindsey Loeper 

Updates:

Plenary Speaker:  Kathleen Roe 

Spring 2011

When: May 5-7, 2011 
Where: Alexandria, VA 
Hotel: Westin
Room rate: $169 (or as I like to say less than Jersey City) (be warned, contract is evenly split between singles and doubles – and that was a negotiation)
Local Arrangements Committee: Co-Chairs Jeff Flannery and John LeGloahec
Program Committee: Co-Chairs Erin Corley and Gina Rappaport
Future Sites Under Consideration:
Upstate New York and Bethlehem, PA

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Mannix

SECRETARY
No report. 

 

TREASURER AND FINANCE COMMITTEE

Submitted to the Steering Committee on Thursday, April 29, 2010 in Wilmington, DE.

1. Highlights of the Second Quarter Treasurer’s Report (see attached) are listed below.

· The income is from membership dues, bank and investment interest, Spring 2010 conference income, mailing list sales, and MAA advertising.

· Expenses are from administrator’s salary, MemberClicks fees, printing and mailing charges, accountant fees, Spring 2009 conference costs, MAI scholarship expenses, the MARAC Archivist contribution, and credit card transaction fees. 

2. Average returns on investment for MARAC’s accounts during the previous quarter (rounded to the nearest tenth of a percent) are listed below.

· PNC Savings Account – 0.5%

· PNC Certificate of Deposit – 0.9%

· Vanguard Bonds – 6.0%

3. The MARAC budget for FY2011 (see attached) has been approved by the Finance Committee and is submitted to Steering Committee for its adoption.

4. The Harrisburg, PA (Fall 2010) proposed budget (see attached) has been approved by the Finance Committee and is submitted to Steering Committee for its adoption.

5. Committee members John LeGloahec and Leslie Simon have completed their terms on the Finance Committee, and I want to thank them both very much for their service and assistance over the past two years. 

Respectfully submitted,

Jim Gerencser

ARCHIVIST

During this last quarter I worked with other members of the MARAC Distinguished Service Award Committee, prepared Finding Aids and Service award certificates, and made preparations to chair a session on Congressional papers at the Wilmington meeting.

In addition, I was pleased to host a recent visit by Danna Bell-Russel to Hornbake Library here at the University of Maryland.  Danna consulted MARAC records; we toured the library facility, and made initial plans to host the Summer/2010 Steering Committee at the University of Maryland.

As a follow up to discussions at the January Steering Committee meeting, I worked with Dan Linke and Mary Mannix to rework text for Article 8 of the MARAC Bylaws--the section that pertains to the MARAC Archives.  This revised text has been forwarded to the Chair for review at the Wilmington Steering Committee meeting.

Reference activity included answering a query from another regional archives chair about how we have historically managed joint meetings.  I am nearing completion of my review of the old MARAC website, to make sure any information of ongoing value on that old site is not permanently lost.

In addition, I plan to bring my “MARAC” station wagon to the Wilmington.  So this is an excellent opportunity to consider transferring non-current records to the Archives -- the storage capacity of the car is precisely 22 record center cartons!

Respectfully submitted,

Lauren Brown
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